The Florida Adult and Technical Distance Education Consortium

Minutes –May 6, 2008
The meeting was held at the Orange County Public Schools’ Educational Leadership Center, Orlando, Florida and online via Elluminate.  
Meeting Date

The next general meeting date: May 29, 2008 via Elluminate.

Suzanne Ensmann, President, called the meeting to order at 9:00 a.m.  
Members present: Suzanne Ensmann (IRCC), Don Piduch (Brevard), Kim Gates (Broward), Karine Johns and Marilyn Duclos-Balliet  (Hillsborough), Martha Meyers (Manatee), Jamie Eddleman and Suzanne Archer (Orange), Karen Wurster and Leon Deutsch (Osceola) Juliana Davis (Palm Beach), Carolyn Allen and Nancy Marsh (Pasco),   Bob Johnston and Rosena Harris (Pinellas), and  Cheryl Sherlock (Seminole CC). 
Members present by phone/Elluminate: Marie Coleman (Collier), Katrina Bell (DBCC), Barry Sams (Union), and Ellen LaVoie (Grant Position), Michael Heptinstall (Bay), Therese Letourneau (FLVS), and Maggie Teachout (Lake Tech).  
I.  Welcome and Announcements: Suzanne Ensmann welcomed everyone.  
II. Business Items

A.  Approval of Minutes from 3/26/08 were distributed through email addresses.  Time was allotted for reading/review of old minutes.  Motion was made to accept the minutes by Bob Johnston; seconded by Cheryl Sherlock. Discussion was opened and corrections were made.  Motion passed.  
Kim Gates will post the minutes to the FATDEC.com site as well as the agenda for the meeting to remain in compliance with Florida’s Government-in-the-Sunshine Laws.  Go to www.FATDEC.com and click the link for “Resources” at the top of the page; select the link for “Minutes.”
B. 2007-2008 Budget Update

1.  Unpaid Members: IRCC and Citrus (as of 5/01/08)  Individual members should check on the mechanics of payment to see where they are.


2.  Discussion of the 2008-2009 Budget addressed line items (see Appendix A).  Grant writing will be added.  The “Bonding” item is included for those individuals who have access to the money.  The Director/Project Facilitator is to included in the budget because if we lose the grant we still need to fund this position next year.  This is a paid, performance-based position (updates need to be written for the job description).  It was also recommended that Lee Ann’s Budget Expense Report “match” the line item numbering of the 2008-2009 Budget.  To save money, we will pursue increased corroboration with Regional Training Centers to provide online teacher training.
· Leighann Clark will be asked to upload the budget to the Web Office and notify the membership.

·  Some categories were renamed with generic titles

· Last year’s budget is the framework for the new budget

· This proposed budget is the “starting line” for the new budget

C. Grant Updates


1.  Debra Hargrove is not present today because she is presenting at the Florida Literacy Conference.  Debra will compile the results of the ESL pilot and report on the software – “Ellis Academic” in Palm Beach (26 students), Collier (26 students) and IRCC (28 students) by the end of this week.  “English Discoveries” is receiving positive feedback.  Claire Valier (Palm Beach) has been hired to work with statistics and CASAS data.  Next program update in May because the post test is a part of the data needed to meet the deliverables for the grant.  Remember, this pilot ends the week of May 30th.

2.  Kim Gates reported final checks are now in process for the three new courses being developed: English I, Algebra 2, and Marine Science. Answer keys will be included for the new courses.  Reviewers will “proof” the content for corrections and changes.  Courses will be ready for release at the beginning of June 2008.


3.  AGE Grant – One part of the grant focuses on increasing membership.  Kim reported we have had interest from several community colleges including Santa Fe and Charlotte.   Kim will continue to travel the state attending conferences and RTC trainings where she will present the FATDEC vision/mission for distance learning.  Question – Should DOE come to FATDEC to become more informed about the consortium; possibly meet via SKYPE before the ACE Conference?

4.  Grant Renewals – Phil Anderson thinks we are in a good position for grant renewals based on our meeting this years’ grant deliverables.

 Suzanne spoke with Alex Penn William (DOE) concerning Project Ideal (a national consortium for distance learning).  This model located in California and New York uses mail out packets to disseminate curriculum; fifteen states are currently involved.  Suzanne demonstrated the FATDEC website to Alex and explained fifty percent of the Florida school districts are participants.  
D. Committee Meeting Reports
Teacher and Student Support Committee:


1. Juliana Davis, Chair (Palm Beach)


2. Karen Tobias (Broward)


3. Marilyn Duclos-Balliet (Hillsborough)


4. Joan Luebbe (CFCC)


1.  Teachers are being asked to create mini lessons in Elluminate.  Teachers need more training; recording is more involved and requires more practice.  Pasco teachers created 3-5 minute “lessons” for Elluminate.  Committee suggested the recorded lesson be included as a part of the Elluminate training.  

 
2.   Answer keys are being completed for English III and English IV and have them posted online in Educator by the end of June.  
E.  Data Collection Follow-up


The ’06-’07 data is to be used for this report and is needed for the grant deliverables by May 15, 2008.  The ’07-’08 data is due August 15, 2008.  Discussion of the LCP’s for GED questioned if DOE has changed what can be counted.  Karine Johns will verify with DOE.  Discussion of the course title – “Semester I’ vs. “Term I” required clarification and the definition of each.  WD code is no longer used by community colleges – but it is used by districts.  It was recommended the NRS title/terminology be used.
F. 2008-2009 Skills Tutor Contract Proposal Update –

Phone call was made to Kevin, the sales rep for Skills Tutor.  FATDEC is a different model than a high school.  We are requesting 750 seats (not unlimited seats) with 25 modules.  The $46,000 fee is too great an increase over the $27,000 fee paid this past year.  He will call us back tomorrow with a revised proposal.

G.  By Laws Changes


Change proposed: Change in structure to leadership titles/terms to be similar to the structure of ACE.  ACE has the following officers: Director, President, Past President, and President Elect (Future President).  The newly elected “President Elect” has one year of training.  The Executive Committee has looked at this idea and believes it will be a positive change.


Carolyn Allen explained we would like to move to the ACE structure for the executive officers of FATDEC:

	     ACE  (one-year term of office)
	     FATDEC (two-year term of office)

	President
	President

	Past President
	Include/Recognize Past President

	President Elect
	Change Vice President to President Elect



The FATDEC Executive Board recommends this change because it will allow a training period for the “President Elect” before taking over the position of “President”.  Karine Johns made the motion to change the By Laws by amending the structure of the FATDEC executive officers to read: President, Past President, and President Elect.  The motion was seconded by Marilyn Duclos.  Because there was not a quorum present, the motion will be posted for an electronic vote by the membership.


H.  Vote on New Officers

This item must be postponed until the change to the By laws has been approved.

III. DISCUSSION ITEMS
A.  Completed Presentations 

Kim completed the following presentations:  a demonstration using Elluminate for DOE, March 8, 2008; a pitch for membership with the Charlotte County Technical Center, April 8, 2008; and a presentation at the GED Practitioners’ Task Force, in April.

B.  Upcoming Presentations for 2008

Florida Literacy Conference in Orlando May 8

GED PTF Elluminate demonstration, May 13


Santa Fe Community College, May 16


Elluminate Webinar, June 11


FACTE Conference, July 24


ACE Conference, September 22-25, 2008 – Valorie Boyd has offered “any sessions you want” as well as a pre-conference session for administrator training and a booth.

C.  Summer Trainings -

Regional trainings (1/2 day Educator and ½ day Elluminate) were scheduled based on the Survey Monkey results.:


Friday, July 11th, at the Hillsborough County Adult and Community Education Office 5103 N. 40 St., Tampa, FL 33610

Thursday, July 17th, Leon County


Thursday, July 31st, Palm Beach


TBA, Orange County

D.  ABE Online – Skills Tutor Enrollment
E.  FLVS Course Changes

The courses NOT being updated by FLVS include: Economics, English II, and English IV.  Because of changes in the Florida Sunshine State Standards, all other course offerings are being updated and will be finished by August 15th.

F. 2008-2009 Grants

The new grant information has not been posted at the DOE website.

IV. Autobiography – Karine Johns (Hillsborough County)

Karine grew up in Pennsylvania, but she moved to Florida where she attended the University of South Florida and received her B.A. and M.A.  in Education.  She began teaching for the Hillsborough County Public Schools and joined the Department of Adult and Community Education staff as a District Resource Teacher.  She is now the Supervisor of Adult Instruction for Hillsborough Adult and Community Education.  She is winding down the year as the Facilitator of the GED Practitioner’s Task Force for the State of Florida.  On a personal note, Karine is married to Lee Johns and they have two sons, LaMarr and Ryan.  Karine is very active in supporting the boys’ Little League teams and attends all of their games.
V. Best Practices/Q&A Time/Further Discussion

NONE

Closing Notes

NONE

Meeting was adjourned.

